

Netherlee and Stamperland (NeSt) Community Council Meeting Minutes



Thursday 18th May 2023 - 7pm-9pm

Clarkston Hall – Lesser Hall

Topic	Minute	Action
Welcome, members present and apologies	welcomed everyone to the meeting. <i>Present:</i> Councillor Pragnell, Councillor Ireland, Duncan Scott, Bob Shaw, David McDonald, Victoria Pearson, Bronwen Livingstone, Catriona Milosevic (<i>Zoom</i>) <i>Apologies</i> Jackson Carlaw, Martin Armitage, Joanna Teuton, Jim Boyle, Graham Keany, Siobhan McGuinness	
Police liaison update	The community police officers updated in person. Low crime month, including two charges regarding door-to-door trading. Community Officers an run anti-scam education sessions for groups if desired.	BL to put info on socials
Minutes from previous meeting agreed and outstanding actions reviewed	The minutes from the previous meeting in April were proposed as accurate and correct by VP and seconded by CM	BL to forward final version to Vincent McCulloch
Financial Matters/Treasurer update	JT sent report Website renewal fee proposed DS Second BS	
East Renfrewshire Local Development plan 3	Pre-engagement surveys running at present, members and residents encouraged to participate and engage fully with this. DS asked for overview of the consultations and plans. Gaelic language plan feedback consultation running.	Promote on socials -BL Sign up to be kept updated with progress - BL Get to Zero - promote on socials - BL (KP to send link)

<p>East Renfrewshire Scheme of Establishment for Community Councils - revisals to rules</p>	<p>VP rule about what to do re vexatious complaints - query why this not included. Only get a panel if agreed between liaison officer and CC what happens if CC and ERC don't agree about convening panel. No mechanism for CC to refer issue for Panel to consider. Further comments to be sent to VP.</p>	<p>Comments to be sent to VP</p>
<p>Elected Officials Update</p>	<p>KP - new Chief Exec of ERC - Stephen Quinn Launch of fostering exhibition, coming to Netherlee Pavilion 12-16 June, then Clarkston Halls. Cost of Living support package approved</p> <p>AI - Lane at end of First Ave damaged by Scottish Water, trying to liaise w SW to deal with Safe Routes to Schools - seeking to improve back lanes but private land Housing going to put some slabs up to the bench Continuing to bring up EV charging Busby foodbank covers our area. Also ER Food Larder.</p>	<p>Fostering exhibition promote on social - BL</p> <p>Busby foodbank looking for rice and pasta - share BL</p>
<p>Subgroups</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Social media/website • Planning • Roads and Public Transport 	<p><i>Social Media</i></p> <p><i>Planning</i> Disability access in N&S, requesting planning form to be updated to include disability access</p> <p><i>Roads and Public Transport</i> CM updated on funds for cycle lane consultation and conceptualisation from Clarkston Toll to GCC boundary. DS asked about Spaces for People funding - AI explained spent on Dams to Darnley, Ayr Road and Fenwick Road, also bollards.</p>	<p>Letter to be sent to McGregors to request access (VP draft, BL to send)</p> <p>DS actions outstanding</p>

<p>AOB</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • WILD • Proposed Boundary changes 	<p>WILD interested in plans for Stamperland Walkway and keen to preserve biodiversity of the area. Will keep in communication and representative may attend a meeting. We will share the anonymous responses from the survey.</p> <p>Ward 4 and 3 taken out of Eastwood and joined with 2 Glasgow wards to form Glasgow Priesthill and Giffnock Community Councils requested to put in response. Community Council area is retained at present. Consultation Will post information online and use community responses to help guide our response as CC.</p>	<p>BL to email responses to survey</p> <p>DM to write explainer for Facebook and put together CC response to consultation</p>
<p>Close</p>	<p>VP thanked everyone for their attendance and the next meeting is planned for the 15th June at 7pm in Clarkston Hall</p>	

D R